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This is one of the finest re

maining wildernesses in the

world. The park and preserve

extends nearly 320 kilometers
(200 miles) from east to west,
including some 5.7 million

hectares (8.1 million acres)
in the central Brooks Range in
north central Alaska. The en

tire park and preserve area

lies north of the Arctic Cir

cle and is about 320 kilome

ters (200 miles) northwest of

Fairbanks. It extends from the

southern foothills of the

Brooks Range across the
range's ragged peaks and down
onto the North Slope. Magnif
icent valleys dissect the
range here, many containing

clearwater rivers and alpine

lakes. A few alpine glaciers
occupy the north sides of

higher mountains. Most of the
park and preserve area, lying
north of the limit of trees,
is vegetated with shrubs and

tundra.

WHAT TO DO AND SEE

Gates of the Arctic is a vast

wilderness containing no es
tablished National Park Ser

vice facilities or trails.

Hiking its long valleys is the

predominant recreation. Excel
lent hiking terrain is found
in the higher elevations' open
tundra or sparse shrubs and

forest. Hikers and backpackers
are generally dropped off and
picked up by chartered air
craft. These aircraft, vari

ously equipped, can land on

either lakes and rivers or

river bars. "Floatable" rivers

within the park and preserve
are the Alatna, the John, the

North Fork of the Koyukuk, the

Tinaygak, the Killik, the
Anaktuvuk, the Noatak, the

Nigu-Itivilik, and the Kobuk.
The Arrigetch Peaks area of

fers excellent rock and moun

tain climbing.

Bear (grizzlies throughout and
black along the lowlands in

the south); wolves; wolver

ines; Dall sheep; moose; cari

bou; marmots; ground squir
rels; eagles; and many migra
tory birds are found within
the park and preserve. Fish
ing is generally good, with
grayling in clear streams and
lakes; lake trout in larger,
deep lakes; char in streams
on the North Slope; and Shee-
fish and dog salmon in the
Kobuk and lower Alatna riv

ers.

-AGGESS -

Most people approach the cen
tral Brooks Range via sched
uled flights from Fairbanks
to Bettles, and then charter

small aircraft in Bettles for

flights into the park and pre

serve. Charter flights into

the Brooks Range can also be
gin in Fairbanks. Air-time is
generally paid to and from the
destination. Additionally,

scheduled flights from Bettles
to Anaktuvuk Pass, in the cen

ter of the park and preserve,

are available several times a

week.

ACCOMMODAT-IONS- AND SERVICES

There are no established camp

grounds, but excellent camping
sites are available throughout

the park and preserve. Bet
tles has a lodge, general

store, and canoe rentals.

Fairbanks has a complete range

of retail merchandise and ser

vices. A number of guides lead
trips through the Brooks Range
in summer, and outfitters can

supply an array of trip equip
ment, including boats.

WEATHER -

Long, cold winters and short,
mild summers are the rule. On

the Brooks Range's south
slopes, raid-summer tempera
tures in the lowlands may

occasionally rise into the
upper 20s''C (SOs'^F), rarely
the 30s°C (90°F). Highlands
temperatures are cooler, and
on the range's northern flank
are between minus 6''C (20®F)
and 10®C (70®F); here freez
ing temperatures occur by
early September, sometimes in

raid-August. August is often
rainy.




